
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

Village of Biron  
 
Notice is hereby given that the Village of Biron Board of Trustees will hold a public 
hearing on Monday, July 9, 2018, beginning at 6:00 p.m. at the Village of Biron 
Municipal Center, 451 Kahoun Road, Wisconsin Rapids, WI to consider a proposed 
boundary amendment to the Sewer Service Area Map of the Wisconsin Rapids Sewer 
Service Area/Water Quality Management Plan – 2030.   
 
The purpose of the Public Hearing is to accept public testimony on the proposed Sewer 
Service Area boundary amendment. 
 
The primary reason for the boundary amendment is to add a half mile of Huffman Road 
right-of-way to the Sewer Service Area so sanitary sewer can be extended from the 
Biron Business Park north to the proposed Bridgewater Development and neighboring 
areas.  The proposed boundary amendment would add 8.58 acres to the SSA and 
remove an area of equal size.  
 
Interested parties may contact Adam DeKleyn, County Planner, Wood County 
Department of Planning and Zoning, at (715) 421-8568 or adekleyn@co.wood.wi.us for 
additional information regarding the petition and/or amendment.   
 
The public may review copies of the petition at the Village of Biron Municipal Center 
during regular office hours.  Written comments may be submitted to the Village Clerk 
until 3:00 p.m. on July 9, 2018 and shall become part of the public record.   
 
Upon the close of the Public Hearing, the Village of Biron Board of Trustees will 
convene to take action on the proposal.   
 
By Order of the Village Board 
Anne Arndt, Clerk 
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